Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Nursing has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Abbegail Feasel, RN, BSN on April 01, 2025. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

The petition sought the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Section 464.003, F.S., as it applies to the Petitioner. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 51, No. 102, of the May 27, 2025, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board as to whether it is within the scope of practice for a Florida Registered Nurse to be delegated the task of medication administration of botulinum toxin and dermal filler from a licensed physician within Petitioner’s practice who completes an initial comprehensive intake and exam for each client, writes orders for the prescribed treatment – including specific medication, number of units per area, along with client specific injection sites. After this is completed, the provider will delegate the task of medication administration to Petitioner. Informed consent would be signed each encounter by the patient, Petitioner, and ordering provider. Given the limited scope of petitions for declaratory statements, the Board of Nursing hereby declined to issue a declaratory statement in response to the petitioner’s Petition for Declaratory Statement. The Board’s Order was filed on September 17, 2025.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Jennifer Baxley, Deputy Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.
